
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 
 

I know and acknowledge that my heart and spirit 
are often haunted with frustration regarding the 
COVID-19 pandemic, the need for us to be 
isolated, masked, and practicing social distancing. 
It’s hard. My being and my ministry were never 
wired for working in isolation. Like you, I wish it 
were over. I wish the pandemic were behind us 
and life would have some familiar normalcy. I miss 
our in-person worship, ministry meetings, and 
social gatherings. But this is our “new normal” for 
the time being, and our leadership and staff are 
boldly and willingly facing that challenge.  
 

We are called to persevere, to be 
hopeful, to be strong. It is not much 
different than the days of the early 
church experiencing persecution. The 
only difference is we all are 
encountering these challenging days; 
no one is excluded. As the Episcopal 
Church, bishops, our diocesan and 
parish leadership continue to affirm, our priority is 
the safety of not just our members, but all people 
that we may encounter at any day or time. We 
continue to learn more about the virus and rely on 
the experts, the medical and scientific community 
for information as how to proceed and ways to 
protect ourselves and others. We continue to 
anticipate a drop in the death rate and numbers of 
those being infected. But that is not happening as 
people continue to selectively gather without 
masks, feel that they are invincible, or simply are 

(Continued on page 2) 

Trinity 

Episcopal 

Cathedral 

In this issue… 

From the Dean .......................... 1 
Blessing of the animals ........... 1 
From Rev. Ruth ......................... 2 
Angel Tree Project 2020 .......... 3 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry ............. 3 
Notes from Gary ...................... 4 
Worship Opportunities ........... 5 
Social and Ministry Groups . 6-7 
Parish Administration ............. 8 
Financial Report ...................... 8 

Stewardship is Coming ............ 9 
Kid’s Corner ............................. 9   
October Calendar .................. 10 
Welcome/Celebrations .......... 11 
Clergy and Staff .................... 11 
Vestry ..................................... 11 

Volume 16— Issue 10 October  2020 

Trinity Times 
Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live as Christ in the world 

Blessing of the Animals 

Arrive by the Island Avenue entrance on the west side of the Cathedral and drive to the upper parking lot. 

Please stay in line and in your cars, and the clergy will direct you to pull forward for the Blessing. 
 

(Because of  COVID-19 for all to be well and safe, we are not offering a Service or gathering, or giving out certificates this year) 

A Drive-By Blessing 

Sunday, October 4, 2020 

1:00 PM -1:30 PM 
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in denial that the pandemic exists. We are now  
seeing how children are carriers, that 
reoccurrences are happening, and that other 
countries of the world are experiencing a spike 
once again. 
 
As we move into Fall programs and anticipate the 
months and holidays ahead, we have to admit that 
it will not be business as usual. The rules and 
procedures we are now following are still as critical 
as when this all started back in March. The 
cathedral staff and leadership have been working 
diligently to discern and redesign how we are to 
orchestrate programs and ministries. It has not 

been an easy task, for we do not simply do things 
as we had done them before. The Good News is 
that we have made great strides in successfully 
achieving our goals to maintain vital ministries. We 
continue to be the Lord’s Church. Technology and 
virtual presentations are our life-line, and we are 
meeting the challenges and standing strong. Please 
continue to pray for us and each other as we 
continue to seek the Spirit’s guidance in doing 
ministry and learn new ways to be the Body of 
Christ in these challenging times. 
  
 

Blessings,      

Father William+  

(Continued from page 1) 

From The Dean (continued) From Rev. Ruth 

 

The Boomers are Becoming Zoomers   
 
 

It’s been six months since Covid shut us down.  We are part-way there!  Maybe a quarter of the way, may-
be more, but hey, we’re hanging in and learning so much more than we thought we could in just a few 
months.  In April one of my long-established Bible study groups (most of the par-
ticipants are in the Boomer age range) voted two to one against switching to 
Zoom.  This July they were 50-50, with the non-Zoomers opting for backyard ses-
sions.  The backyard sessions didn’t prove to be all that popular after all, and now 
85% of the group is ready to do Zoom.  I’m so proud of us all!  As a people we are 
adapting and finding our way in this strange new time.   
 
 

Because of the limited space in October’s Newsletter, an email will be coming to 
you soon with a description of the Bible study classes that Fr. William and I are teaching; all of them via 
Zoom, of course.  Anyone is welcome to join any of them.   The Tuesday evening grief group is also a 
Zoom meeting.  One more group is coming down the pike:  some of the folks in the support group for 
chronic health problems are missing each other, and so we’ll start a Zoom group for them too.  
 
 

Thanks to all of you for your courage, patience and determination as together we weather this storm.   
 
 

Blessings to you all, 

Rev. Ruth+  
Canon for Parish Life 
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Daughters of the King Article hosting The Angel Tree Project 2020 

We realize that Christmas is a special time for children, and because of these days, families are overly 
stressed. It would be critical to offer the joy of gifts for our most young and vulnerable population. As all our 
cathedral programs are adjusted to keep us safe and well, this project will also be taking on new procedures 
that will help us attain again this year a most successful program. 

 

We will not be able to host an Angel Tree Kick-off Dinner, but we will create a method to launch the 
program with a community blast, advertising, a Compline service (Thursday, October 10 at 7:30 PM), and 
the monthly newsletter. This year we need to start early and complete shopping prior to the Thanksgiving 
weekend. Our deadline will be Friday, November 20th. A requirement is that once all the gifts are gathered 
and bundled, they must sit for a 14 day quarantine period before the children and families receive them for 
take-home delivery.  

 
We realize that some families and individuals will wish to shop, but others will not. Therefore, we are 
forming a shopping committee. For those uncomfortable about shopping and being out among the 
community, you simply respond to receiving an angel tag, make your donation payment to Trinity Cathedral 
(remember to mark “Angel Tree Project” on your check) and our volunteers will take care of your gifting. 
Debbie Zalmana of our Order of the Daughters of the King will be the contact person for assigning angel 
tags. Contact her at queeniequilter@yahoo.com. 

 
We are quite positive and optimistic that this will be as exciting of a program as we have had in the past – 
with new and creative ways of reaching our goal in bringing Christmas joy and Christ’s love to the 125 
children we will be privileged to gift at Stead Elementary School.  

 
I personally thank all of you in advance, 

 Carolyn Hoffman 

The Angel Tree Project 2020 St. Paul’s Food Pantry 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry 

Donation Drop-off Days for October 

Tuesday, the 13th and the 27th 

Mornings between 9:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

  and Evenings between 5:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. 
 

Those of us at Trinity who are involved with the St. Paul’s Food Pantry Ministry want to thank our parishioners for 
your generous food and monetary donations.  Twice a month we take your donations to St. Paul’s and our car is al-
ways completely full.  We are blessed to have so many caring, gracious and generous donors.  Thank you from the 
bottoms of our hearts. 
  
  Blessings,  
   Marty and Burke Stancill, Bonnie Strader, and Gene Muir 
 

If you have Food Pantry Donations and are unable to deliver them, please call Bonnie Strader (775-225-4338), and she 
will arrange to have a volunteer pick them up.  Thank you for all the generosity you have shown during this difficult 
time. St. Paul’s Food Pantry is extremely grateful. 
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Music Notes from Gary  

 

Dear Trinity, having grown up Southern Baptist, I had a lot of new hymns to learn when I started working 

for Episcopal schools and churches. This new repertoire of texts and tunes has greatly enriched and 

strengthened my faith. And, in each setting I’ve served I love the role that hymns have played in binding our 

hearts together.  So, in this time of great uncertainty, riots, political turmoil, racial reckonings, and the glob-

al health crisis, I turn your attention to the text of one of our most profound Anglican hymns for guidance, 

hope and support. Also, a wonderful congregational performance of this hymn can be found on YouTube, 

on the “Hymn Channel” sung by St. Alban’s Church, Bristol. I bet you’ll love it as much as I do!  

Pictured above is a self-portrait in my home office/studio, where I’ll be spending many hours over the next 

few days editing the stewardship campaign videos and preparing to take our choir program “Virtual.”  Like 

you, I am being stretched beyond my comfort zone to embrace new technologies and new ways of making 

music as a community. Yet, I am comforted to know that we are not alone in the challenge. We are learning 

to adapt as an entire world! So, in the next few weeks I’ll be sharing my plans and progress on recording 

projects for our Sunday School and Adult Choir programs.  Additionally, I will begin to incorporate very 

small groups of singers or instrumentalists into our Sunday worship service.  I look forward to the day when 

we’ll be able to return to our magnificent worship space and raise our voices loudly as we sing:  

“All My Hope on God is Founded” 1982 Hymnal #665 

1.  All my hope on God is founded   2.   Mortal pride and earthly glory, 

           He doth still my trust renew,          sword and crown betray our trust; 

           me through change and chance he guideth,       though with care and toil we build them,  

           only good and only true.           Tower and temple fall to dust.  

           God unknown, He alone           But God’s power, hour by hour,  

                  calls my heart to be his own.          is my temple and my tower.   
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Worship Opportunities 

Sunday Worship Content 

Join us, as you are able, and experience the diversity of our celebrations! 

During these days of social distancing and isolation with the COVID-19 pandemic, we have closed our facilities and are 

offering a Sunday on-line worship service at 11:00 AM. This Service is live streamed at 11:00 AM and recorded to view on 

Facebook or YouTube anytime thereafter. Because we have a history of four weekend liturgies, we wish to reflect some of 

those individual nuances on Sundays with this rotating schedule: 

The FIRST Sunday of the month will follow Rite I of the Book of Common Prayer with the traditional King James poetic lan-

guage, the traditional Prayers of the People, and the addition of music and hymns.  

The THIRD Sunday of the month follows the Rite 2 of the Book of Common Prayer with aspects of the Family and Children 

9:00 AM Service. The Prayers of the People follows the free-style of their prayer cards, and music is with the piano. 

The SECOND and FOURTH (as well as that occasional fifth Sunday) is the Rite 2 Book of Common Prayer Eucharist with or-

gan and hymnody. 

Our online Worship Offerings and Programs 

Sunday Mornings 

 9:00 – 10:00 AM - Bible and Books  

(Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 

 9:45 – 10:45 AM – “Adult Forum” Bible Study of weekly Gospel 

(Contact the Office or Fr. William for Zoom invite) 

 9:45 – 10:45 AM – Children’s Sunday School 

 11:00 AM- Live stream and recorded Eucharist  

(Through the Cathedral webpage with Facebook or YouTube) 
 

Tuesdays   

 4:00 PM-Adult Forum (Contact Office or Fr. William for Zoom invite) 

 6:30 PM– 2nd and 4th Tuesdays-Grief Group (Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 
 

Tuesdays and Thursdays  

 7:30 PM Compline (posted on the Cathedral Facebook webpage only) 
 

Tuesday and Thursdays     

 Pilgrim Visits for Individuals or couples. A reservation, through the Parish office, for a  

 15 minute visit is required in advance. Tuesdays: 1:00 PM-2:00 PM ,Thursdays: 10:30AM-11:30 AM  
 

Thursdays  at 12:10 PM - Service of the Word for Healing - Live streamed & recorded  

  (through the Cathedral webpage on both Facebook and YouTube) 
 

Thursdays at 1:00 PM - “Tell us What’s Happenin’:” A Question and Answer Session with Father William 

  (Through the Cathedral webpage on both Facebook and YouTube) 

Alternating Fridays:  (Oct 9th & 23rd) 

 9:00 AM-Ecumenical Bible Study (Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 

 11:00 AM-Bible 101 (Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 
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Centering Prayer 
 

Centering Prayer meets every Tuesday 
at 12:00 Noon to 1:00 p.m. via Zoom. If 
you wish to become a part of this 

“gathering” for personal and corporate Prayers, 
please contact Joan Peyser by email at 
“joan.peyser1435@gmail.com” to receive an 
invite for this Zoom Meeting. We are most 
thankful for this ongoing ministry of prayer and 
support. Please feel free to join us; we are made 
up of members of Trinity Cathedral and folks of 
other traditions and communities. 

Social and Ministry Groups 

Bible and Books 

Bible and Books continues to meet every Sunday 
morning at 9:00 a.m. via Zoom. We are reading 
The Book of God: The Bible as a Novel by Walter 
Wangerin, Jr. Rev. Ruth hosts 
these Zoom meetings and pro-
vides some Biblical background 
support. The group discussions 
are led by the various partici-
pants. If you would like to join us, or you would 
like more information, email 
revruth@trinityreno.org.  

A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) 
 

We continue to shelter in place 
and exercise caution in our daily 

activities. Pray for all of us to stay safe and keep 
healthy. Protect your loved ones. Pray for a 
speedy resolution. Reach out to others as your 
comfort level guides you. Remember that one of 
the underlying tenets of the group is to support 
each other. This is that time. We will return to 
normalcy once the “all clear” is sounded. 

FORWARD Devotional Booklets 

Most of you probably remember the Forward de-
votional booklets that used to live on the table in 
the narthex. They are in the cathedral office now, 
and if you would like us to mail you a copy we 
would gladly do that. We have regular and large 
print versions. Just call the cathedral office (775) 
329-4279 or email info@trinityreno.org and give 
us your name (and address if you think we don’t 
have a correct one for you). 

Bible 101 

If you are interested in studying Walter Wangerin, Jr.’s The Book of God: The Bible as a 
Novel, but need a different time, day, frequency and format from Bible and Books, Rev. 
Ruth will be leading a group, via Zoom (what else?) on Fridays at 11 a.m. Beginning on Au-
gust 14, this group will meet every other week. How quickly we move through the book’s 
material will be the decision of the group. The schedule for the rest of 2020 will be
 October 9 and 23  November 6 and 20        December 4 and 18  

    To get a Zoom invite, or for more information, email revruth@trinityreno.org.  

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE 
CIRCLE OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of 
about ten people who commit to 
daily check-in phone calls with 
each other. This is how it works: 
You are given one name to call. 
You call this person, usually in the 

morning, but anytime is okay, to check in on them-
-how they are, what’s going on for the day, etc. If 
for some reason you can’t reach your person, 
there’s a system in place to do a further check. In 
turn, you also receive a phone call from someone 
who checks in with you. Every so often, the leader 
of the group switches the names around, so you 
have a “new” person to call and you have a “new” 
person checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact the 
leader, Dorothy Walrath, 775-829-0568 or 
walrath1@aol.com.  
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Social and Ministry Groups 

Giving Thanks 

From the Daughters of the King  

By Carolyn Hoffman 

October 2020 

The Hildegard Chapter of the Order of the Daughters of the King 
continues to meet with Zoom during this time of social distancing.  
We always pray for each other, for our parish, and for our clergy. 
 
 
 
 

We are building walls of Prayer around our families, our churches, 
our cities, and our nation from September 1st - October 22nd, a total 
of 52 days, so that the Holy Spirit can come into our country and 
bring about peace and healing! Please join us. 
 
For more information go to https://www.doknational.org/page/nehemiah 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

The Divinely Fine Women will meet 
on Zoom on October 17th at noon. 
An email will go out the week before. 
Please call Liz if you'd like to get on 
our email list. The DFW is open to all 
women of the church. We hope 
everyone is staying safe and healthy. 
Liz's number is 287-9642.   

Baby Bundles  
“Sharing Our Blessings with Others” 

 

As with other ministries Baby Bundles is 
not meeting at this time.  We will re-
sume as  soon as feasible.   

We do, however, recognize 
that the need is still there.  If 
anyone knows a disadvan-
taged new mother that needs layette 
items for her newborn please let the 
office know and we will provide a Bun-
dle.   

We thank the members of Trinity and 
St. Catherine's for supporting this min-
istry.  This month we especially want to 
thank Debbie Zamora and Jan Oxbor-
row. 

Everyone please stay safe and wear 

those masks. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Because of the 
Coronavirus we are not 
meeting in person. We 
will continue to do our 

work at home and be in touch with 
one another. If yarn supplies are 
needed, please inform your ministry 
leader. 
 

If Prayer Shawl requests are made, 
individuals will be in touch to 
determine how requests may be 
fulfilled. 

St. Martha’s Altar Guild and Linen Ministries 

The Altar Guild is functioning as a skeletal crew at 
present since there is a low demand with the two 

services we are streaming. Father William will continue to express 
the needs for the various services we will be live streaming to the 
internet. 
 

If you have any questions, contact Ann Crase, 775-338-6376; Carol 
Roman, 775-229-3884; Juliette Leneaux, 775-247-7703; or Pat 
Ikehara, 775-853-7706. 

Please Continue to Join Us in  

an International Nehemiah Prayer Vigil 2020  

 

Please remember  

to get your  

Flu Shot 

 

 

Protect yourself during the Fall &Winter influenza season 

 

Most insurance policies cover the expense. 

Out of pocket cost is around $19.00 

https://www.doknational.org/page/nehemiah
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Vestry Report Financial Report 

The meeting was conducted by video conference and opened with prayer at 6:10 p.m. with a prayer followed by 

reading of the Cathedral Mission Statement and individual blessings. The agenda (with adjustments), minutes of the 

August 17 and 19 meetings, and August Financial Report were approved or accepted. Treasurer report: David 

Morgan reported total and net revenue are above budget. Annual deficit is lower than 

anticipated deficit. He also reported pledge receipts are holding steady. John Lilley reported 

the Endowment Board is working on the Trust document for future presentation to the vestry. 

Vestry voted to approve use of the Nevada Episcopal Diocese audit committee to complete 

Trinity’s 2019 audit. Terry Cain provided a report on the planning for the 2021 stewardship 

campaign. Vestry approved a stewardship resolution for publication. FFA Committee Report: Lynne Charlat, Junior 

Warden, provided an update on the sanctuary renovation. She also reported on the repairs and additions for the pipe 

organ reinstallation. A committee was appointed to develop a comprehensive policy and procedure manual for 

Trinity with completion planned by end of fiscal 2020. Ministry Reports: Father William reported the St. Paul’s Food 

Pantry drop-off program continues. The Daughters of the King will again coordinate the Angel Tree 2020 event. 

Property Committee: Father William reported increased loitering, graffiti, and usage of cathedral outdoor electrical 

outlets for mobile phone charging. Reno Police Department recommends installing “no trespassing” signage to allow 

enforcement action by local police. Dean’s Report: Father William commented on attendance at various worship and 

online programs. He also noted changes to the format for the Thursday Healing Service. He announced the “Blessing 

of the Animals” is scheduled for October 4 as a “drive-through blessing” from 1:00 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. Canon for Parish 

Life: Rev. Ruth reported the first Sunday School program was a success via Zoom. She reported the EYC group is now 

large enough to split into two groups (grades 6-8 and 9-12). Vestry: Father William commended vestry members for 

continuing to contact parishioners. He noted the vestry nomination committee consisting of 

Lynne Charlat, Eloy Ituarte, Gretchen Wolfe, Kait Flocchini, and Joan Collins will begin its 

work. Administration: Father William commented on the recent meeting of the Northwest 

Mission District where there was significant discussion regarding the formula for 

assessments. He also reported the Annual Convention will be one day, Friday, October 9. He reported the new 

weekly publication, The Carillon is now available on the website. Efforts are taking place to create a printed version to 

send to those without internet access. The vestry approved moving the website service to Ekklesia. Old Business: 

Father William provided an update on the office technology changes and improvements. Jim Lamb, Senior Warden, 

reported policy on background and public records check is being developed. Vestry approved using Oxford 

Documents Management Company to perform these functions as recommended by the Nevada Episcopal Diocese. 

Vestry voted, subject to legal review and concurrence, adoption of Policy on Registered Sex Offenders. Vestry voted, 

subject to legal review and concurrence, adoption the Registered Sex Offender Accountability and Conditional 

Attendance Covenant form. Vestry concurred with request that Jim Lamb, Senior Warden, and Kait Flocchini, the 

Cathedral legal adviser, formally address with Diocesan leadership the allegation that Junior Warden, Lynne Charlat, 

engaged in “inappropriate behavior within and beyond the diocese [that] creates a substantial risk to the parish and 

the diocese that cannot be tolerated” when discussing the establishment of policies and procedures for registered 

sex offenders in parish life. The meeting adjourned at 9:37 p.m. The next meeting is October 19, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.  

Vestry Summary, September 21, 2020 

All general business 
meetings of the parish 
are open to members 

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

                     August                                Year to Date 

 Actual Budget Actual Budget 

Income $41,135  $53,083 $449,573 $443,917 

Expenses $67,421 $64,469 $457,809 $466,639 

Net $(26,286) $(11,386) $ ( 8,236) $(  22,722) 

     



 

Page 9  

 

 October 2020 Trinity  Times  

Stewardship Information Kid’s Corner

Stewardship is Coming! 

Trinity’s Vestry is most grateful for those who have responded faithfully with their pledg-
ing throughout this year. Despite the challenges brought by the pandemic, pledge reve-
nue is currently at 94 percent when compared with the same period for 2019. With an 
eye to the future, the vestry is enthused to announce that the 2021 Trinity Stewardship 
Campaign kicks off October 1.  

“Here I Am Lord” is the theme of this year’s stewardship campaign at Trinity Episcopal Cathedral. It reflects 
how we give ourselves to God’s work, commit our lives to God’s service, and use God’s gifts to bless those 
around us.   The theme also acknowledges our current reality:  a church is not a building but the ministries 
we do, and we are here to answer God’s call. Stewardship pledges support these activities 

Look for your stewardship packet and pledge form in the mail.  In addition, over the coming weeks we will 
send links so you can view a series of informational videos of Trinity parishioners discussing just a small 
sample of our compassionate service, healing, and outreach ministries.  These videos will supplement the 
written materials and take the place of the traditional “in-person” announcements made during services.    

Most importantly, please begin to give prayerful consideration of your 2021 gift and then return your 
pledge form by November 15, 2015.  If you would like further information, please contact any member of 
the vestry or the stewardship co-chairs,  Terry Cain and Lindsay Campbell  

……A Message from the Kid’s Corner……. 
 
Episcopal Youth Community (EYC):  
Contacts: Judy L. Landis at education@trinityreno.org or 775-329-4297 
 Guy Moreno at guysmoreno@gmail.com or 775-343-9611 
 
EYC will be conducted via zoom at a date to be announced soon. The objective of the EYC is to develop 
healthy lives of faith, through four intentional actions: Growth, Creation, Prayer, and Service. We welcome 
youth grades 6-12 to come be a part of this group. Bring your ideas and share in the life of the church. If you 
would like to be a part of this community, please contact Judy or Guy. 
 

Sunday School:  
Contacts: Judy L. Landis at education@trinityreno.org or 775-329-4297 ext. 13 
 

Sunday School has started and is being conducted on Zoom 9:45 a.m.-10:45 a.m. We have a teaching staff 
who are highly inspirational and dedicated to faith formation of children. 
 

Godly Play: Age 3 yrs.—2nd grade:  The first part of the school year focuses on the stories of the Old Testa-
ment (Hebrew Scriptures). This is followed by a segment on the Advent and Christmas lessons. In the second 
half of the school semester, we will begin learning the stories of Jesus’ life and ministry. The Godly Play 
method of storytelling leaves a great deal up to children’s explorations and imaginations. If your child has 
not attended Sunday school and you would like to enroll them in one of the groups, please contact Judy. 
 

Holy Moly: 3rd grade through 5th grade: Children watch a wordless, highly stylized, animated Bible lesson 
before interpreting the text through group dialogue, creative exercises, partnered projects, and connecting 
the story within the actual biblical text. Instead of gliding over the more problematic biblical texts, this cur-
riculum invites children to dive in and search them, ultimately returning to the overarching narrative of 
God’s love for Creation. 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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October 2020 Trinity Calendar  

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 
 
 

2 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

3 
 

4 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
Mass** 
-1:00 PM-1:30PM 
Blessing of the  
Animals 

5 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
 

6 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00 PM Pilgrim  Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

7 
-7:30 AM Prayer 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

8 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
1:30 PM S.C. Video 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

9 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101* 

10 
5oth Annual  

Diocesan  
Convention* 

 

11 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
Mass** 
-12:30 PM –2:30 PM 
Daughter’s of the 
King* 

12 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
 

13 
-9:30 AM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-2:00PM FFA* 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-5:00 PM Food Pantry 
Drop-Off 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

14 
-7:30 AM Prayer 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

15 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

16 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

17 
 
 

18 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
Mass** 

19 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00PM Vestry* 

20 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

21 
-7:30 AM Prayer 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

23 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101* 

24 
 

25 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM Sunday 
School* 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
Mass** 

26 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
-10:00 AM STAFF 
MEETING 

27 
-9:30 AM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-5:00 PM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

28 

-7:30 AM Prayer 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

 

 

 

29 
-10:30 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Prayer** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

30  
    Office Closed 

31 
 
 
 
 

Daylight sav-
ings time ends. 
Turn clocks 
back one hour! 

                       * Designates Zoom Meeting 
   **Designates Facebook and YouTube 
 ***Designates Facebook   
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 October 2020 Trinity  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last 
Sunday of the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Laura Alden 
Diana Ames 
Patricia Arnold 
David Bennum 
Ollie Block 
Ellen Champagne 
Cathrine Clark 
Russell Cook 
Crystal Davis 
Doug Delano 
Darin Dunlap 
Lydia Dyer 
Dick Edwards 
Ralph Emerson 
Kelly Ford 
Dede Goodnight 

Jamie Gutual 
Frieda Hulka 
Francheska Isip 
Kelly Jesch 
Richard Jolly 
Katelynn Kennedy 
Brandon Kihorny 
David Kyle 
Jean Kyle 
Grace Langfeldt 
Stephen Lester 
Penny Leuzinger 
Veldevina Mann 
Margaret Marshall 
Eliza McCall 
Joseph McKinney 

Kim McNamara 
Rick Michaelson 
Robert Miller 
Bruce Mills 
Lydia Morehouse 
Lynne Morgan 
Liz Morgan-Beesley 
Katie Motherway 
Dave Mueh 
Linda Nichole 
Elliott Parker 
James Peterson 
Janice Pine 
Jacquie Reinhartsen 
Linda Richards 
Gloria Richter 

Lauren Riersgard 
Sandra Rogers 
Lou Rossi 
Carl Rueckl 
Christina Ruggieri 
Noelle Ruggieri 
Jerry Sternod 
Gabrielle Stone 
Nicholas Thomas 
Jake Tiller 
Molly Vatinel 
Gretchen Wolfe 
Randolph Wright 

Contact your Vestry: 
We want to hear from you! 

 Vestry member contact  
information can be found in the 

Trinity Directory 
 
 

Vestry: Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
Junior Warden: Lynne Charlat 
Secretary:  Terry Cain 
Clerk:  Kait Flocchini 

 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Cleta Dillard,  
 Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley,  
 Gretchen Wolfe, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer: Lindsay Campbell 
 

Parish Legal Advisor and Clerk:  Kait Flocchini 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
  

Deacon: The Rev. Patsy Pumphrey  
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

Sexton: Carmen Lopez 

Margaret Battin and Eloy Ituarte 
Jean and David Carbon 
 

Deb and Richard Ganchan 
Meg and Paul Kent  
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“Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live  

as Christ in the world.” 

 

Worship at Trinity… all are welcome at God’s Table!  

 

During the closing of corporate worship, Trinity Cathedral will provide 
services on Facebook and YouTube. Please go online to 
www.trinityreno.org for information on how to access these services. 

 

Phone:       775-329-4279    

Fax:            775-329-3135 

E-mail:      Info@trinityreno.org 

Website:  www.trinityreno.org   

 

 

 

    

NEWSLETTER GUIDELINES 

If you are submitting an article for publication in our next newsletter, please submit on or before the 18th of each month.  Articles may be 
submitted via e-mail to: info@trinityreno.org or left in the parish office. We reserve the right to edit all articles.  

AND 


